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Ashland Water and Sewer Commission Minutes 

December 4, 2018 
6 Collins Street 
Ashland, NH  

6:30  PM 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
David Toth called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
 
David Toth, Alan Cilley, Eli Badger.  
 
OTHERS PRESENT 
 
Christine Cilley, Mardean Badger, and Rusty Cross 
 
UTILITY PARTNERS 
 
Rusty distributed the monthly report and the NHDES WWTF Plant Inspection Report. He reported that 
the deficiencies were minor and have been corrected.  
 
SEPTAGE RECEIVING STATION 
 
David Toth reported that construction of the Septage Receiving Station has been delayed due to 
contractual issues. New bids for the General Contractor will go out at the beginning of the year. When 
construction begins the station will be moved away from the property line, which will allow use of the 
present flume for septage receiving during construction.  The commission expects construction to begin 
in the spring.  
 
The Commissioners are considering cancelling the equipment order to Smith and Loveless because 
they did not agree to key contractual requirements.  
 
NEW OFFICE 
 
Alan Cilley thanked Lee Huckins for his help with removal of the garage door. The entryway to the 
office and the clerk’s office have been framed.  The office should be completed by January, but 
completion is dependent on delivery of materials. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Paula Hancock for the 
Water and Sewer Department 


